
Global problems need global solutions,
UN officials tell ministers at
development forum

17 July 2017 – Opening the high-level segment of the annual forum designed to
discuss implementation of the anti-poverty agenda, top United Nations
officials today stressed the importance of multilateralism to address global
problems.

“Solidarity and working together is more important than ever,” Frederick
Musiiwa Makamure Shava, the President of the UN Economic and Social Council
(ECOSOC), told the opening of the high-level segment of the Council’s 2017
session, which coincides with the three-day ministerial meeting of the High-
Level Political Forum (HLPF).

He noted that more than 767 million people lived in extreme poverty,
according to 2013 figures cited by the UN. In addition, inequalities remain
deep, conflicts and terrorism threaten humanity, and global temperatures are
on the rise.

“Multilateralism is based on the recognition that we cannot overcome these –
and other – global challenges in isolation,” Mr. Shava underscored.
“Collective support for the poor and most vulnerable is in the interest of
all of us.”

Also speaking at the opening, Secretary-General António Guterres noted the
interlinkages between sustainable and inclusive development, conflict
prevention and natural disaster preparedness.

One of the main stressors on the world, he said, is climate change, impacting
global megatrends – such as population growth, climate change, food
insecurity, water scarcity, and chaotic urbanization in certain parts of the
world.

He urged the more than 70 ministers and other senior government officials
participating in the Forum to recommit to the Paris Agreement and its
implementation: “This is something that I believe is very important not only
because of its absolute need for mankind and the future of the planet but
because it is also the right and smart thing to do.”

In his speech, Mr. Guterres also urged developed countries to abide by their
commitments in relation to official development aid, while at the same time
noting that this is not enough to fund the implementation of the Sustainable
Development Goals (SDGs).

“We need to create conditions to help States be able to mobilise more their
own resources,” he said, citing the need for tax reforms and fighting money
laundering and the illicit flows of capital.
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This year’s meeting, the second since the adoption of the new development
agenda in 2015, is on the theme of ‘Eradicating poverty and promoting
prosperity in a changing world.’


